
 

HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

Weekly newsletter 28 W/E 16th July 2021 
PLEASE NOTE: Car park gates are closed between 8.25am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety 

Happy Birthday to the children who have birthdays in the coming weeks :  
  

FROM ALL OF THE STAFF AND PUPILS AT HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Attendance Awards 
 

Congratulations to the following 
classes for the best attendance 

for week ending 9th July:  
 

KS1:Y2  98.61%  
KS2:Y4   99.25%  

Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page   Teachers2Parents (App) 
 

Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk Email: info@hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk 

Dates to Remember 
 

Tuesday  13th July 2021 

 Y5 trip - £4.00 (paid by 29th 
June) 

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Friday 16th July 2021 
Break up - Summer Holiday  
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Monday 6th Sept 2021 
INSET—NO CHILDREN 
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Tuesday 7th Sept 2021 
CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL  
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 1st Oct 2021 
INSET—NO CHILDREN 
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Heroes of the Week 
 
 
 
 
 

Well done to the children who 
won this the last week: 

 Lexi Britton 

 All of Reception 

 Niall Ray 

 Bonnie Marsh  

 Harry Mackay 

 Alexis Wilson 

 Tamer Letchford 

 Riah Potts 
This Week: 

 Decon Brough 

 Yasmin Farrer 

 Alfie Conlin 

 Clayton Harrison 

 All of year 3 

 Harvey Sarven 

 All of year 5 

 Freya Nelson 
 

Every week, a ‘Hero of the Week’ 
is chosen from each class and 
they get to add 10 tokens to 
their house collection!  

Message from Mrs Wood 
 

Thank you so much to each and every one of you for your ongoing support this year.  It has been a year 
of challenges that we never believed were imaginable but we did it.  Your children are so amazing, as 
are our staff and this year parents, you too have become honorary staff with all of the lockdown  
learning.  I’d also like to thank governors for their time this year.  Sometimes, their work goes unseen, 
but it is certainly not unnoticed and is very much valued.  Hopefully, September will look a lot more 
normal – fingers crossed anyway.  
 
I’d also like to take this opportunity to say a few goodbyes.  First of all, to our Year 6 children. I am so 
sorry that you did not get to spend your final day with us, but we do have the fantastic memories from 
the past 7 years and hope you will keep yours and talk about them positively for years to come.  You 
are as brilliant bunch of children with bright futures ahead. Always remember to Dream, Believe, 
Achieve! 
 
Goodbye to Mrs Niel who has worked at Hylton Castle Primary School for over 15 years.  We wish you 
well as you move into your full-time post in your new post. Good luck also to Miss Lindsay, Mrs Noy, 
Miss Spencer and Mrs Kelly as they all move on to their new chapters too. Thank you all for your  
contributions throughout your time with us. 
 
I wish you all a peaceful, relaxing summer filled with lots of sunshine, fun and memory making.  I look 
forward to seeing you all again in September.  
 
Mrs Wood 

Warren Cassidy 

Sienna Colledge 

Michael Hutchinson 

Leo Wilson 

Jessica Harrison 

Alara Bernstein 

Luca DeCruz 

Kenneth Hunter 

Harry White 

Tilly Mae Race 

Tamer Letchford 

Libby-Jayne Baker-Hogarth 

Niall Reay 

Charlie White 

Calvin Cogdon 

Oliver Cassley 

Saffron Brennan 

Grayson Williams 

Aiden McMahon 

Alfie Campbell 

Lilia Walt 

Franki Barrs 

Laila Blakey 

Heidi Lane 

Riley Reed 

Louie Rushworth 

Logan Sayers 

Grace Tansey 

House Team Winner 
 

Children have really enjoyed earning house tokens 
again this term.  Because it is the end of the half 
term, we have counted the tokens and the winning 
house is: 
 

 Creative Ranger (purple) 
 

Well done to everyone in that team; we hope you 
enjoy your special treat bag. 

Attendance Winner 
 

Everyday, children who arrive at school, on 
time, receive a raffle ticket with their name on. 
This raffle is drawn at the end of the half term 
and our this half terms winner is:    
 

 Aaron Miller 
 

Well done, we hope you enjoy spending your  
£5 Amazon voucher. 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiW7uLUmfbQAhXEzRQKHTXfAEkQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Ffacebook-pro-app.en.softonic.com%2F&psig=AFQjCNGe5loF62Oz0riL_LUWVzyLeKZHng&ust=1481891356092929


 End of Year Awards  

Year 6 
 

Year 6 enjoyed DT day this week to design and make their bridges.  
I think you’ll agree that they did a fantastic job! 

RESPONSIBILITY 
RED SUPERHERO 

Dexter Morris - Nursery 

Willow Gibson - Reception 

Hollie Collins - Year 1 

Thomas Robins - Year 2 

Amelia Smith - Year 3 

Anele Ncube - Year 4 

Melek Thatcher - Year 5 

Michael Blackett - Year 6 

DETERMINATION 

BLUE SUPERHERO 

Ashton Welsh - Nursery 

Sophie Simpson - Reception 

Bobbi Barrs - Year 1 

Ben Wilson - Year 2 

Abbie White - Year 3 

Keelan Kemp - Year 4 

Warren Cassidy - Year 5 

Jessica Harrison - Year 6 

CREATIVE 

PURPLE SUPERHERO 

Verity Moon - Nursery 

Travis Strong - Reception 

Harry Cruddas - Year 1 

Maisie Anderson - Year 2 

Clarke Burnell - Year 3 

Aria Freeman - Year 4 

Riley Keithley - Year 5 

Freya Nelson - Year 6 

CONSIDERATE 
YELLOW SUPERHERO 

Lexi Britton - Nursery 

Harper Burnicle - Reception 

Skye Bolden - Year 1 

Lucy Taylor - Year 2 

Colin Sheraton - Year 3 

Maddison Tasker - Year 4 

John Askew - Year 5 

Theo Davison - Year 6 

AMBITIOUS 

GREEN SUPERHERO 

Toby Spencer - Nursery 

Joey Spencer - Reception 

Bobby Baker - Year 1 

Oscar Philliskirk - Year 2 

Oscar Gordon - Year 3 

Jayden McGarley - Year 4 

Charlotte Renno - Year 5 

Saffron Brennan - Year 6 

 Safe to Play campaign  - Say Something if you See Something 
 

We have been asked by Northumbria Police to share this notice with you: 
  

As the summer holiday approaches, we would like to ask you to consider highlighting a very important safeguarding issue to your school 
community. 
  

Many parents and carers will be enrolling their children with providers of extra-curricular activities, e.g. sport, drama and dance clubs. 
Some parents and carers may not have the confidence or knowledge to be able to ask questions about the existence of safeguarding 
measures and policies, or they may simply assume that they are in place already. Those whose children already attend such clubs may be 
prompted to make checks, too. 
  

Please encourage them to ask these important questions when they are considering leaving their children in the care of these providers. 
  

To help get the message across, you may find it helpful to share the following link: https://stop-cse.org/tackling-cse-in-sports/. This 
webpage contains advice to parents/carers about what to look out for when signing up for sports activities for their children, but this could 
apply to any extra-curricular club. 
Thank you!  

https://stop-cse.org/tackling-cse-in-sports/


 
HCPS Crazy Golf Course 

 

Something different!  We built a crazy golf course for the school which was used at our Year 6 leavers celebration afternoon, hopefully it will 
be popular and all year groups will have a go and maybe the teachers.  We would like to thank Galliford Try for their contributions of carpet 
tiles and golf clubs and golf balls.  Thank you to Mr Bell and Mrs Holland for all their hard work putting it together and doing such a great job 
as you can see from the photos. 



 

Year 3 
 

As part of our geography we had made globes to learn about the 7 continents and 5 oceans.  
Year 3 had done an amazing job and have really enjoyed learning songs to help us with our learning.  

Year 5  
 

In Geography Year 5 have been learning about coastal areas as well as practicing their mapping skills. This week we visited both Seaburn 
and Seaham beaches to compare and contrast the areas. We studied maps, looked for human and physical features, built rock towers and 
even had time for a quick plodge!  



 Year 6 Leavers  
 

Year 6 had a fantastic day of leaver’s celebrations. We enjoyed inflatables on the field, an ice cream van and lots of lovely treats throughout 
the day. Our Year 6s have been absolutely amazing this year especially in the face of so many challenges. They have taken it all in their stride 
and been an absolute joy to teach. We will miss them all very much and wish them every success in the future because they deserve it.  
Love Miss Abernethy and Mrs Atkinson x  


